Issue 21 - Friday 24th February 2023
Dear Families,
We hope you all had a relaxing half-term and are now back to normal routines.
This week's Monday assemblies were about the start of Lent, the 40 day period leading
up to the Christian festival of Easter.
In KS2 assembly today we paused for a minute's silence to mark the one-year
anniversary of the invasion of Ukraine. We also used the time to reflect on other communities who are currently
experiencing tragedy, particularly Turkey and Syria. We are thinking of all our families who have been affected
by these events.
Inassembly on Wednesday, with the help of the Junior Leadership Team, we talked about LGBTQ+ History Month
and the importance of tolerance and respect for others and those with any differences in line with British Values
and our school PRIDE values.
Next Thursday, 2" March, is the second day of industrial action by the NEU (National Education Union). You will
know from our communication yesterday that the school will be closed on this day. Please see arrangements for
wrap-around care and clubs in the letter.
Have a good weekend.
Emily Newton, Headteacher

Parent/Carer Consultations

This week teachers have been very busy meeting families online for their Parent/Carer Consultations online.
Thank you to all who attended. Next week the Parent/Carer Consultations take place for children with SEND.
These are in-person meetings with teachers in school. If you have not yet booked an appointment, please do so
on: https://kingathelstan.parentseveningsystem.co.uk or speak to the school office for assistance.

Inclusion Bitesize

As this half term includes both Neurodiversity

Celebration Week and World Autism Acceptance AUTISM

Week (which we will be marking with children in

our Inclusion Assemblies) the weekly Inclusion s vl 0
Bitesize images for both staff and families will P . DU
relate to autism and other forms of SR s
neurodivergence. This week, a graphic showing the ecumpuicopisictbsminine)
overlapping and contrasting characteristics of e
autism and ADHD. It is estimated that 30-80% of

children with autism also meet the criteria for

ADHD and that 20-50% of children with ADHD

also meet the criteria for autism.

Applications for Nursery in September 2023
Please note that you can apply now for Nursery places in September 2023. Your child must be three years old by
31st August 2023 to be considered (or 2 for a 2 year old funded place). The closing date is next Friday, 3rd
March. If you would like to visit the school before the closing date we have the following Nursery tours
available: Tuesday 28™ February at 4.15pm (children welcome) and Friday 3™ March at 9.15am (adults only).
To reserve your place on a Nursery tour, please Reserve a place by clicking here. For further information on

nursery admissions arrangements, criteria and how to apply please visit:
https://www.kingathelstan.kingston.sch.uk/about-the-school/admissions/ or contact Miss Faye Turner in the
School Office. Please feel free to share with friends and family local to King Athelstan.

Turkey/Syria Cake Sale
Thank you to the families and the PCSA who rallied support to organise the two cake [ NNGNG

sales to raise funds for the Disasters Emergency Committee Turkey-Syria * ok x
7N Earthquake Appeal. The first sale raised an amazing £1008.15, |
=W\ DisasTERS

“,1 =) )1 emencency and we hope the second sale today will raise a similar amount. You can also donate directly
W=7 " | o this worthy cause here: https://www.dec.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal



https://kingathelstan.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/
https://forms.gle/5LHBu67Nfg1UQd63A
https://www.kingathelstan.kingston.sch.uk/about-the-school/admissions/
https://www.dec.org.uk/appeal/turkey-syria-earthquake-appeal

Y5 Bikeabilit

If your child has been given a place on the Bikeability courses starting on 27 March, please L2
remember you must complete the registration form - details are in the letter you received s
on 9™ February. The deadline for this is Monday 27™ February. If you no longer want

your child to do the course, please let school know so that we can reallocate the place to another child.

Y2 Drama Workshop
Y2 took part in a drama workshop to find out all about their topic, the Great Fire of London. The workshop
intfroduced Thomas Farriner, the King's baker, from Pudding Lane, who survived the fire to tell the story of
what happened during those three fateful days. The children discovered with help from him and later Samuel
Pepys, the famous diarist of the time, what it was like to live in London before and after the fire.

e

World Book Da
Remember that we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 9th March.
Children are encouraged to dress up as a book character of their choice or
wear their pyjamas and bring in their favourite bedtime story. The day
will be full of exciting and creative tasks, all focused around books and ‘the
love of reading’. We look forward to sharing pictures of the Extreme Reading
Challenge, too!

WORLD

BOOK
DAY

Achievement Assembl

Achievement Award

Van Gogh Y1 - Megan O'Keeffe Y1 - Teddy and Alice
Hockney Y2 - Pedro and TJ Matisse Y2 - Meryem
Da Vinci Y3 - Freya and Timothy  Cassatt - Elliott
Wiley Y4 - Max and Meryem
Warhol Y5 - Can

Kahlo - Olivia and Ali

Mehretu Y4 - Willow
Dali Y5 - Joshua and Leah
Riley - Donya
KS1 PE - Summer in Van Gogh Y1
KS2 PE - Willow in Mehretu Y4, Oli in Kahlo Y6, Harry in Wiley Y4 and Ben in Cassatt Y3

Equality and Diversity Champions: Rudi in Kahlo and Issy in Riley

Times Tables Rock Stars/NumBots Maths Champions this week:

Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
Joshua TJ Sophie-Rose Max & Alice Eddie & Brwas Bethan
Anastasya Dunia Nancy Teddy Ayub
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PCSA

& ) Your PCSA needs you! The PCSA is looking for volunteers to be part of the PCSA organising
\,.. committee to help run events through the year to support fundraising for our school. The
PCSA current committee is stepping down and it's a fun and rewarding way to meet new families and

bring the school community together for exciting events - all while raising money to make the school
environment better for our children. To find out more, please drop us a line at kingathelstanpcsa@gmail.com

Dates for the Diary

FEBRUARY 2023
SEND Parent/Carer Consultation Meetings (in person)

MARCH 2023

Mon 27

Wed 1 Cassatt Class Assembly 9am

Wed 1 SEND Parent/Carer Consultation Meetings (in person)

Thur 2 Strike Day - School closed

Wed 8 Wiley Class Assembly 9am (S

Thur 9 World Book Day (moved from 2 March) Children can dress as book characters or in pyJamas

Wed 15 Possible Strike Day - further information to follow

Thur 16 Possible Strike Day - further information to follow

Fri 17 Comic Relief - Red Nose Day. Children can wear red accessories/noses with their uniform

Mon 20 Y5 Greek Day - further details to follow

Wed 22 Van Gogh Class Assembly 9am

27- 31 Y5 Bikeability - details sent to participating families

Tue 28 Y6 trip to Kew Gardens

Wed 29 Matisse Class Assembly 9am

Fri 31 Break up one hour early for Easter holidays
APRIL 2023

Mon 17 Children return to school
Wed 26 Y4 Thames Young Mariners Trip

MAY 2023
Mon 1 Spring Bank Holiday - school closed

Wed 3 Y1 O'Keeffe Class Assembly 9am

Mon 8 King's Coronation Bank Holiday - School closed
Wed 17 Y4 Mehretu Class Assembly 9am

Community News
In this section of the Digest we include information received from other agencies. We are not promoting
these items, but include them in good faith as they may be of interest to King Athelstan families.

Girls' Brigade and Boys Brigade -The groups are 14™ Kingston and Merton Boys' Brigade, and 15" Kingston Girls'
Brigade. Both
groups are
currently
welcoming new
members across e eear
all age groups. 1 snhancec.ir;‘e oo

.| 1STKINGSTON
GIRLS' BRIGADE

We're Welcoming New Members

See details here
for contact E® Welcoming
: . New Members
information.
14th KINGSTON & MERTON BOYS' BRIGADE
n - Year 6) 5.30pm - 7pm i« . Contact Alex for more
niors & Brigaders (Year 6 - Year 13) 6.45pm - 8.30pm Friday evenings information:
Kingston Methodist Church £-Mail
CONTACT JULIE FOR K h‘"’c‘a‘d SO‘T’:" 14kandm@boys-brigade.org.uk
: ings pon Tham

S MORE INFORMATION: g il s

* bible stories Istkingstongb@gmail.com ) e 14th KINGSTON & MERTON

e e (entrance via Avenue Road - door near the car park) BOYS' BRIGADE
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Job Vacancy - Crystal Kids, the after-school provision at St Matthew's Primary School in Surbiton, is looking
for a Deputy Manager and staff to work from 2.15-6.15pm daily, term time only. Visits to the school are warmly
welcomed. Please contact: careers@stmatthews.rbksch.org

Comm

GogoleSquad

Intensive swimming
courses
Easter, May half term and summer holidays

Exclusively at Latchmere

Led by former GB swimmer

Nicola Ayers

For more info
call 07932 667521 or email
hellogogglesquad@gmail.com

We have received information

from the HENRY Coordinator

for School Health about some m@JﬂW
parent/carer meetings which et St Beisger Fotore
may be of interest - see newsletter below.

News continued

GoggleSquad is a local swimming club which is running
Easter crash courses at Latchmere School. The courses,
consisting of four half-hour sessions from Monday to
Thursday 3-6™ April, are aimed at children aged three
and up who would benefit from some intensive tuition.
These classes can be booked on a ratio of 1:1 or 2:1 only.
The swimming pool is 15m x 5m and 0.9 metres deep
throughout, heated to a warm 31 degrees. The venue
has convenient parking, changing and shower facilities.
For more info or to book, go to
https://www.gogglesquad.co.uk/intensive-

courses/easter-2023/latchmere

Update from Kin s HEMRY T

Helle from fhe Kingston HEHRY team,

A womm welcome ta our second edifion of the HENRY newsietter. HENRY confinues fo grow within
¥ingston and we are delighted to be able bo ofier FREE anfine Healthy Families Sroup programmes, 1:1
programmes and workshops.

Excifing news to share s that new every family whao joins o HENEY Growing up TE
programme & offered & weeks' worth of SRTE Boxes. BRTE Box it @ wesky recipe meal kit B X
which cantaing ol the ingredients for o family to prepare ard cook o heaithy, balanced & E‘u.
meal togather

what is HENRY all about? |

Ws know that everpene wants the best for their children, but it can be hard to snwure @ hedithy lifsiie
for the whole famity. The HEM®Y feam offer 8-week programmes and one-off workshops for parents and
carers of chidren bafwasn 0-12.

HEMRY is for everyens, and topics coversd inciude undentanding children’s behaviour, setfing
boundaries, parent welloeing, healthy lifestyies, suppording chidren eating @ wide range of foods,
szreen fime, being active, famiy roufines, dlesp, szlfasteam, and much mers.

The= programmee i FREE o aflend lor parents/caress of children otfending Kingsion Schools. 8

You can seffrafer by clicking hare or via the GR code orto find out more please feel
fo emai vs on benry@ivouheglthcgre ong

What do parents say who
owing up { 1] Growlng up (5-12's) .
E,'! u:gm:in 5-124) Progromme have already accessed
HENREYT
i - It i - Frid 10uU00-
53’0'2"3’59::,:” L= 110;;::\,,’;9'“') = s lanjoyed that | wes nat
being ‘told what to do’,
Taster session: 227 Fab Tasler session: 247 Feb 23 but instead we had
Dates: 1# March - 3= May Dabes: 3= March - 5™ May dizmussions aroume winat
Break: bao wesks over Sosier Break: fwo weeics over Exsier would werk for my famiy.
Crowlng up (5125 PG: s Bt +  The possibiity bo falk and
Brogramme Frogramime .
Esten with other parerts,
Moming growp — Teesdays Mormning group — Friday gt_:h‘in_g idzc!s to cope
10:00-11:15am mormings 10-11.15am with difficulfies.
Taster sesslon: 25% Apri Taster session: 127 May *  The food bowes are
Dales: 2™ May- 27" June Dabes: 195 May - 14 July brilignt
Break: 1 wezk for half term Break: 1 week for half term

The Kingston & Sutton Shared Environment

Service are running an event at Kingston

University on 1st March offering

Bike Security Marking, which has -~
‘ been shown to reduce bike thefts /% X

by over 80%. The rate is

discounted, but unfortunately not free

due to budget limitations. They are offering

barcode application and registration of bikes by

trained staff.

Bike Marking and Registration

Bikes are over 80% less likely to be stolen
When displaying the Police recognised system BikeRegister® barcode label

- e Hassle Free, let us do the work
¢ Managed by trained personnel

» BikeRegister is the UK's national cycle
database, used by every UK Police Force

* Ownership can be securely transferred

Discounted rate for Kingston School Families and Staff
£10 plus eventbrite fee of £1.55 (Kits RRP £12.99)

Limited availability, booking essential, use the QR code or tinyurl.com/mv8uswsb

WEDNESDAY 01 MARCH 2023 11.00 - 15.00
At the front of Town House, . e
Kingston University, Penrhyn Road, KT1 2EE %Mﬁaﬁmwsﬁ"
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